

MEETING NO. 1073

Minutes of the FEOCK PARISH COUNCIL MEETING held on Tuesday 1st July 2014 at Penpol Methodist Church at 7.15pm

Members Present:

WARDS	CARNON DOWNS	DEVORAN	FEOCK
	I MacDonald	B Shankland	C Johnson
	B Richards	C Carter	R Andrew
	P Allen	V Gordon	C Blake
	C Kemp		
	M Kemp		

In Attendance: Debra Roberts, Parish Clerk & Responsible Finance Officer

CHAIRMAN: Councillor M Kemp

1. INTRODUCTION

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting. One member of the public had attended the councillors surgery prior to the meeting.

2. APOLOGIES

Apologies had been received from Cllrs West and Smithies, and Cornwall Councillor Chamberlain

3. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING – 2ND JUNE 2014

Cllr C Kemp advised she had been listed as attending at the last meeting but had given her apologies. Cllr Johnson requested that 'families' be changed to 'family's' on page 2 of the minutes.

RESOLUTION: Cllr Richards proposed that the minutes of the council meeting held on 2nd June 2014, as circulated by the Clerk with the above amendments, be confirmed as a true record, and signed by the Chairman. This was seconded by Cllr Andrew and was carried by the meeting.

4. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Cllr Andrew made the following declaration of interest statement.

"I (Cllr Andrew) declare an interest in planning matters related either directly or in proximity to my land and property in Feock. For the public record, I am an employee of Cornwall Council working on the Localism Agenda. I have been advised by the Monitoring Officer that as a Parish Councillor I have no personal interest in the Neighbourhood Planning Agenda and related issues. However, if during the course of discussions issues are discussed of which I have a personal involvement it may be appropriate to leave the meeting and take no further part in the debate and for it to be recorded in the minutes"

Cllr Shankland declared an interest in Item 24 Feock Reading Room and would leave the meeting when this item was discussed.

5. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

There were no members of the public present at the meeting.

6. MATTERS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MINUTES

100 year Commemoration of outbreak of WW1

Cllr Richards advised that the new granite plaque quoted for would be big enough to accommodate 7 names for the price quoted at the last meeting (£305+VAT (including £35 for the lettering)). Cllr Richards had found 2 missing names from WW1, and a possible 2 from WW2 which required further investigation. Cllr Richards needed to speak with the Church Warden to ensure that the Church were in agreement for the additional plaque to be added to the existing memorial.

ACTION: As agreed at the last meeting, the Clerk to arrange the new plaque to be ordered (up to the cost of £500) and apply for funding from the War Memorials Trust.

Recognition of service on Council

The Clerk had sourced a bench from a local supplier (£340) with an engraved 6" x 2" plaque. Our local contractor would install this in Devoran Recreation Ground. Cllr Allen would draft revised wording for the plaque and bring to the September Parish Council meeting for approval.

ACTION: CLLR ALLEN TO DRAFT WORDING

Dog Bin for Jubilee Wood

The Clerk advised that a waste bin had been sourced (£170+VAT) and the cost for emptying this by Cory for a year was £30. The Clerk would arrange installation of this inside the entrance gate (by the Premier Inn) of the Jubilee Wood.

ACTION: CLERK TO ARRANGE

Parking on pavements

Cllr Richards had spoken to PCSO Tom Care regarding the parking on the pavement outside of the Dentists in Carnon Downs. This was a prosecutable offence and the Police had visited on several occasions, however they had not observed anyone parking on the pavement during these visits. The PCSO was liaising with the Dentist regarding having a notice displayed in the Dentist Surgery to ask people not to park on the pavement and would monitor the situation.

Double yellow lines on Devoran Lane

The Clerk advised that the zig zags had been re-painted, however it was felt by some residents that these were in the wrong place. Cormac had advised that all zig zags would be reviewed via Traffic Regulation Orders later this year and their placement in relation to the set out criteria would be checked at that time and if they needed to be moved they would be re-painted. The double yellow lines were so faded that the original Traffic Regulation Orders had to be checked as if they were painted incorrectly they would not be enforceable.

Overgrown patch of land between Edwards Road and Tremayne Close

The Clerk had spoken to Cormac who would be sending a notice to the landowner to request they cut back the growth.

There was a hydrangea in Come to Good that was over-hanging the road, the Clerk to contact the landowner regarding this.

The verge along Greenbank Road was very overgrown and narrowing the road, it was agreed for the Clerk to seek prices for cutting this back.

ACTION: CLERK TO OBTAIN PRICES FROM CONTRACTORS

Vacation of Reading Room

The Clerk advised the services had been switched off, the insurance company notified that the property was now empty and she was checking this to ensure it was secure every week, this was a requirement of the insurance. The Clerk was checking if any business rates were due on the property. The Clerk was currently seeking quotes for refurbishment of the building which would be presented at the September meeting.

7. MATTERS FOR REPORT FROM OUTSIDE BODIES

Cllr Richards had attended the meeting regarding the River Fal mussel beds, Sarah Newton MP was now involved and Cllr Richards was being kept up to date and would report back to the Council any progress. It

was hoped the beds would be re-opened within a few weeks rather than a year which was the previous timescale.

Cllr Allen had attended the Point & Penpoll Regatta which had been excellent and he hoped that residents appreciated what a fantastic facility Point Quay was.

8. CURRENT REPORTS

Cornwall Council

Cllr Chamberlain had given his apologies for the meeting.

Devon and Cornwall Police

PCSO Tom Care was unable to attend the meeting and his report is attached to the minutes (Appendix 1)

9. FINANCIAL SUMMARY & ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT

The Accounts for payment for June were presented to the Chairman for authorisation and signature, a copy would be circulated to all members present for their information.

The Clerk gave the following financial summary for the month of June

Total outgoings	£6857
Total income	£818 (not including Snooker Club rent as this related to 2013/14)

Current account bank balance and bank reconciliation +£35,260.82 as at 30th June 2014

Profit & Loss report to date

Shows to date for the year for general/working account:-

Income	£53,021
Expenditure	£33,604
Balance	+£19,418 (second precept payment due October 2014)

The Clerk circulated a Budget v Actual profit and loss report for the first quarter of the year. There was nothing of concern and at present we were under budget.

The Audit had been sent to Grant Thornton by the deadline of 30th June and they had acknowledged receipt of this, a couple of questions had been received and these had been answered.

10. LOCAL WARD REPORTS

Feock

There were still problems with moss on the pavements at Wellington Plantation. These had been reported to Cornwall Council who were going to carry out further treatments, however they no longer had a weed killing budget and any work would be on a good will basis.

Cllr Johnson commented that seat at Restronguet Point need repair/replacement. It was hoped that Restronguet Creek Society would repair/replace this as they had donated it and this was due to be discussed at their next meeting. There was also work required to tidy the area and a quotation had been received from our contractor for this. A resident had requested more seats be placed around Feock village for those out walking. Cllr Johnson to contact the resident to find out possible locations.

Cllr Blake advised a letter had been received from a resident regarding speeding on the Feock road after the King Harry Ferry turning, the verges also needed cutting back as these were reducing visibility. A letter had been received regarding the Holy Well in Feock as it had been damaged. The road at Restronguet Point had also been top dressed. There had been a complaint received from a lady regarding a slate wall on Restronguet Point which had been taken down and replaced with a block wall, the builders equipment was also blocking the bridleway at Harcourt.

ACTION: Clerk to report to Cornwall Council

The damage to the play equipment in the park did not appear to have been repaired.

ACTION: Clerk to contact contractor

Devoran – Cllr Carter

The verge beside the old A39 had been cut back but it was still too long/stubby for children to walk on and it was agreed for the Clerk to obtain prices for this additional work to be carried out.

ACTION: Clerk to obtain prices

There were still issues with speeding on Greenbank Road and complaints about the size of Quay House. A revised pre-application had been received for a quay/pontoon scheme for Quay House. This was available in the Parish Office for anyone to view.

Carnon Downs – Cllr MacDonald

The Neighbourhood Development Plan exhibition was in the Village Hall on Saturday. The decision on Trevince was due any day now and was waiting on the agreement of the S106. Action had been taken by Planning Enforcement on a derelict property on Old Carnon Hill, which had become a nuisance to the neighbours, it was hoped this would be tidied up by the beginning of August.

A report had been received from a resident that the hedge outside the Tyrrells Shop had started to overhang the pavement.

ACTION: Clerk to send a notice to Tyrrells

A resident who had attended the Neighbourhood Plan Public Exhibition in Devoran was concerned about the fencing off of land on the cycle path by the Carnon Valley road. It was understood that this was done by the Environment Agency due to contaminated land.

ACTION: Clerk to contact Environment Agency to establish the future plans for this land

11. REPORT ON PLANNING COMMITTEE MEETING

The planning sub-committee continues to discuss and comment on all planning applications received in the Parish Office and to monitor the progress of ongoing enforcement and other matters.

Our comments on planning matters continue to correspond in most cases with the decisions made at county level, with one recent notable exception on an application for a large increase in the mass and volume of a dwelling in Point which we were opposed to and which also received forceful opposition from neighbours. Despite this, it was passed, without further consultation with ourselves, which although not an obligation on the part of the case officer is a courtesy we have come to expect and consider as normal practice. Enquiries made of the case officer have so far failed to elicit any response on the matter of the apparent ignoring of all the local concerns when reaching the decision.

In trying to elicit a response from the case officer we are striving to answer not only the question of why we were not consulted, as is normal, but not compulsory, before the decision was made but also, and more importantly for our own future reference, were our concerns and those of the neighbours valid and in line with material planning considerations. In other words, were we objecting to something on non-material or inaccurate grounds.

In recent weeks we have also been closely monitoring the proposed development of a new quay and garden landscaping at Quay House, the original plans for which led to considerable local concern. Discussions between neighbours and the agent on behalf of the applicant have resulted in a modified scheme being

proposed as recently as last week which, although an improvement on the original concept, still has some points which are likely to cause unease amongst local residents, including those who look after the interests of Devoran Quay and members of our own planning committee.

To date this has not reached the stage of a formal planning application and it is to be hoped that if and when it does that further modifications will mean that a more acceptable proposal is submitted.

It is sometimes the case that opposition or concerns over planning proposals are not voiced before applications are approved and we have a couple of instances of this at the moment within the Parish. Cornwall Council has a statutory duty to advertise all applications and make them public knowledge, particularly within the community or neighbourhood which may be affected. Although this process may not be as comprehensive as it may have been in the past, it is still being carried out to the required standard and it is, for reasons of cutbacks in some elements of the local notification process, perhaps more important now than ever before for local residents and the Parish Council to be aware of any local applications and even pre-application discussions and to act upon them within their statutory timeframes.

We have an excellent historical record in this Parish of co-operation and understanding with Cornwall planners but we can not always be the total eyes and ears of the Parish in all planning matters. We are not obligated to be such a body and often rely on members of the community highlighting any issues of concern at all stages of applications. We have our internal processes for dealing with such matters, which work very well thanks to Debbie in the office but can not be everywhere all the time.

I would like to thank my committee members and their recent substitutes for all their ongoing work with planning applications.

Cllr Allen asked for clarification that the lists of applications are displayed in the noticeboards. Cllr Richards confirmed that the lists of applications form part of the Planning Committee agendas and these were displayed on the noticeboards and Parish Council website. Cornwall Council also notify immediate neighbours of applications and display a notice on a nearby lamp post.

Volunteer Tree Wardens were being sought to assist with recording of protected trees in the parish and to compile a photographic record, this would be advertised through the Parish magazines, website and noticeboards.

12. FINANCE & GENERAL PURPOSES WORKING GROUP

The Chairman commented that the Audit had been completed and submitted on time and in a satisfactory manner.

The possible early redemption of the Public Works Loan was being considered and the Clerk had been asked to investigate any penalties relating to this. The Clerk was also reviewing our banking arrangements to ensure we received the best interest rate.

Cllr Shankland asked for clarification on the limit of the Financial Services Compensation Scheme. The Chairman advised this was £85K per account.

We were waiting on the outcome of the Our Place bid. It had been discussed that if we were successful in this that a student/project officer should be employed (funded from the Our Place money) to undertake a study into the feasibility of the local transport scheme as neither the Clerk or the members of the Sustainable Transport Group had the capacity to do this.

RESOLUTION: CLLR ANDREW PROPOSED THAT THE CLERK BE GIVEN AUTHORITY TO APPOINT A STUDENT/PROJECT OFFICER IN THE EVENT THAT THE OUR PLACE FUNDING WAS SECURED. THIS WAS SECONDED BY CLLR C KEMP AND CARRIED BY THE MEETING.

The Clerk was putting together a bid to Cory to improve Devoran Park, in conjunction with a local landscape architect. The deadline for this was 23rd July.

The Chairman said that the Clerk had an excess of hours due to additional hours required for evening meetings and proposed that for the four weeks in August, commencing Monday 4th, the Parish Office be closed on a Thursday and Friday to enable the Clerk to use up her excess hours, any days not covered would be taken as annual leave. The Assistant Clerk only worked 3 days a week and would work Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday over the holiday with the Clerk (with the exception of the first two weeks of the Summer holiday which had been booked as annual leave). The revised hours for August would be publicised on the website, noticeboards and parish magazines. Normal office hours would resume from week commencing Monday September 1st

RESOLUTION: THE CHAIRMAN PROPOSED THAT THE PARISH OFFICE BE CLOSED ON A THURSDAY AND FRIDAY W/C 4TH AUGUST 2014, REVERTING BACK TO 5 DAYS A WEEK FROM SEPTEMBER. THIS WAS SECONDED BY CLLR MACDONALD AND CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY BY THE MEETING.

It was agreed to review this at the September meeting to see if this had caused any issues.

Cllr Allen felt that the Clerk and Assistant Clerk should be commended for their hard work and flexible approach to their roles and working hours.

13. PROPERTY WORKING GROUP

Cllr Richards reported that there had been no meeting of the Property Working Group since the last Parish Council meeting. It was agreed for the Clerk to complete the application forms to get the following assets listed as Assets of Community Value.

- Devoran Chapel
- The car park opposite Devoran Car Sales
- The car park at Fourturnings
- The Old Quay Inn
- Penpol Chapel

ACTION: CLERK TO COMPLETE APPLICATION FORM

The Clerk would circulate to all members details of the Assets of Community Value Scheme again and also look to list all the properties/assets listed on the local heritage list from the Environment Group from the Neighbourhood Plan.

Cllr Richards would arrange a Property Working Group meeting shortly.

The Clerk advised that a resident had reported that new nets were needed in Retallack Playing Field and they may be willing to contribute towards these. The Clerk had obtained quotes which were in the region of £100.

The Council agreed for the nets to be replaced and for the Clerk to contact the resident to find out if they were still willing to contribute towards them.

Cllr Johnson said that there were boat wrecks at Restronguet Point which needed removal and there was a process of issuing a notice to give the owner 4 weeks to contact the Council and then 4 weeks to remove the wreck. The Clerk would contact the Harbour Master to check the process. Cllr Johnson advised there was also required to tidy Restronguet Point and a quote had been received for this work.

RESOLUTION: CLLR JOHNSON PROPOSED 4 WEEK NOTICES BE ISSUED TO ESTABLISH OWNERSHIP OF WRECKS. THIS WAS SECONDED BY CLLR GORDON AND CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY BY THE MEETING.

RESOLUTION: CLLR JOHNSON PROPOSED THAT HERSELF AND THE CLERK EMAIL RESTRONGUET CREEK SOCIETY TO GET A MESSAGE OUT VIA BOATWATCH REGARDING THE REMOVAL OF WRECKS. THIS WAS SECONDED BY CLLR C KEMP AND CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY BY THE MEETING.

RESOLUTION: CLLR JOHNSON PROPOSED THAT THE QUOTATION FOR £180 TO TIDY RESTRONGUET POINT BE ACCEPTED, THIS WAS SECONDED BY CLLR M KEMP AND CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY BY THE MEETING.

ACTION: CLERK TO ARRANGE WORKS TO BE CARRIED OUT AND CONTACT THE HARBOUR MASTER & BOATWATCH

14. SUSTAINABLE TRANSPORT WORKING GROUP

Cllr Andrew ran through the notes from the working group. The Clerk to circulate these to all members.

A walk around Devoran had been held with Ben Dickinson from Cormac. Drainage work to reduce flooding at the bottom of Market Street may be eligible for funding from Cornwall Council. Cornwall Council were also hopeful that they may be able to fund a virtual pavement on the old A39 and Greenbank Road in Devoran. It was hoped that a landscaping scheme on the old A39 could also be considered by the Parish Council at the same time. There is a ditch on Greenbank Road that needed fencing off.

The Parish Council would like a new sponsor to take on the Carnon Gate roundabout (Devoran) and it was felt this would be more attractive to a commercial business if the Parish Council were able to get a scheme agreed with Cornwall Council.

RESOLUTION: CLLR ANDREW PROPOSED THE CLERK SEEK PRICES FOR A LANDSCAPE/GARDEN DESIGNER TO PRODUCE A PLANTING SCHEME DESIGN/PLAN (UP TO £500) FOR THE CARNON GATE ROUNDABOUT WITH AN ESTIMATE OF THE COST TO DO THE PLANTING WORKS. THIS WAS SECONDED BY CLLR SHANKLAND AND CARRIED BY THE MEETING.

There were concerns about visibility on the Carnon Gate roundabout when exiting Devoran, this had been checked and was correct, however the verges did need cutting back. More organised car park spaces would be put in place at the bottom of the S bends.

The suggestion to have a 20 mph zone in Devoran had been discussed at the meeting and this would require additional 20 mph repeater signs, Cornwall Council were checking the exact requirements and costs involved.

It was agreed that the landscaping of the roundabout, virtual footways x2 and further investigation into the introduction of a 20 mph zone in Devoran should be included in the Neighbourhood Plan project list.

The second part of the meeting involved our neighbouring Parishes of Mylor and Kea and related to the provision of a local transport scheme. Cllr Shankland would prepare a list of questions and provide these to the Clerk for these to be sent out via Cornwall Council to previous Corlink users.

ACTION: CLLR SHANKLAND TO PROVIDE LIST OF QUESTIONS TO CLERK

15. NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN

Cllr Richards gave the following report.

Since our last Parish Council meeting we have lost the services of Peter Mansfield, one of our community members of the steering group. Peter worked very hard on several aspects of the Plan but felt that there were shortcomings in some areas which made him unable to continue. We are sorry to lose anyone from this process, particularly someone with Peter's undoubted skills and knowledge.

We all appreciate now, far more than when we set out on this road that this is an extremely complex process and to get right is essential, particularly as we have chosen to encompass a very wide spectrum of themes and

topics which affect in many ways the daily lives, lifestyles and livelihoods of the population of Feock Parish. We have all been on a very steep learning curve and have all indeed learned a huge amount from the experience so far and I am very confident that we are firmly on track to produce an end result which will be an extremely robust and comprehensive Plan to serve this Parish well both now and for many years to come across our wide spectrum of headings.

We held the first of four public update exhibitions on 29th June and three more are planned over the next two weeks. This first exhibition, held in the Parish Office attracted over fifty members of the public.

I would strongly urge all Councillors to attend at least one of these exhibitions to update themselves with all aspects of the Plan. The draft policies and recommendations which have been formulated so far by the steering group with input from focus groups, working parties and relevant outside bodies, will be amended as necessary following further public exhibition, input and discussion with relevant bodies over the coming few weeks and following this the process dictates that the draft Plan will be set before the full council, as the statutory responsible body, to consider and adopt before entering the final stages of submission to Cornwall Council, independent inspection and local referendum. Our calendar sets October in the schedule for adoption of the draft by the parish council and although this may at the moment seem a long way in the future, weeks do slip by quickly, especially at this time of year with holidays and other activities.

It will be of tremendous benefit and ease the process of adoption if all councillors have a good working knowledge of the Plan and what it is seeking to do before proposals to adopt it are set before them. By saying this, I am in no way criticising anyone for a lack of input so far, far from it. The input of our consultant, the Parish Clerk and councillors on the steering group and other groups has been huge and other councillors not directly involved have kept a broad working knowledge of progress, which is very gratifying.

One other change in our steering group is that Councillor Carter has decided to withdraw from her position as Chair of the group and I have stepped in to take her place over the past few weeks. I must stress that her decision has been made purely for personal reasons as combined with the resignation of Mr. Mansfield it may be seen by some outside as an indication that all is not well with the process. Far from it, Cllr Carter's decision has been made purely for personal reasons and she continues to be a valuable member of the steering group.

We are however asking this evening that the council considers a replacement for Cllr Carter as Chair of the steering group.

Cllr Shankland said he felt it was important that there was a review process in place for the Neighbourhood Plan. Cllr Richards said that the Full Parish Council would vote in October to agree the draft plan.

Cllr Richards said that unfortunately Cllr Carter had resigned from her position of Chair of the Neighbourhood Plan and that the Council needed to appoint a new Chair.

Cllr M Kemp nominated Cllr Richards, seconded by Cllr Carter.

Cllr Allen nominated Cllr Shankland, seconded by Cllr MacDonald.

The Clerk said that as we had two nominations for Chair the decision should be made by a secret written vote.

This was carried out and the Clerk announced that Cllr Richards had received the most votes and was appointed as Chair of the Neighbourhood Plan.

Cllr Richards accepted the position and thanked Cllr Shankland for all his hard work and hoped they could continue to work together and was assured that they could.

Cllr Carter left the meeting at this point.

16. POINT QUAY REPORT

Cllr Gordon said that Point Quay Association had completed a survey of the condition of the Quay and some works were needed. Cllr Gordon has provided the name of a person who has previously repaired the quay to the Clerk, it was noted listed building consent had to be obtained.

RESOLUTION: CLLR GORDON PROPOSED THAT THE CLERK CONTACT THE PERSON WHO HAD PREVIOUSLY REPAIRED THE QUAY FOR HIS OPINION OF REMEDIAL WORKS NEEDED AND OBTAIN LISTED BUILDING CONSENT, THIS WAS SECONDED BY CLLR M KEMP AND CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY BY THE MEETING.

The Clerk advised that two prices had been obtained for the replacement of the unstable wall on the top of Point Quay, she would go ahead and arrange these works as soon as possible as this was a health and safety risk, and obtain Listed Building Consent for the works.

ACTION: CLERK TO ARRANGE REPLACEMENT OF WALL ON TOP OF POINT QUAY AND OBTAIN LISTED BUILDING CONSENT

17. TRAFFIC REGULATION ORDER PRIORITIES

This item had been covered earlier in the meeting under the Sustainable Transport Group report.

18. TREES AT CARNON DOWNS PLAYING FIELD

After a site visit by several Councillors, it was felt these trees were not a health and safety hazard.

RESOLUTION: CLLR ANDREW PROPOSED THAT THE TREES BE PRUNED WHEN THEY WERE CAUSING A SAFETY ISSUE OVER-HANGING THE PAVEMENT, THIS WAS SECONDED BY CLLR RICHARDS AND CARRIED BY THE MEETING.

19. CORY ENVIRONMENTAL FUNDING

The Clerk advised that the deadline for this funding was 23rd July and she was working on this with a local landscape designer.

20. OUR PLACE FUNDING

This item had been covered earlier in the meeting under the Finance and General Purposes Meeting.

21. GM CROPS & TRANSITION VILLAGES

It was agreed to defer this item to the next meeting and invite the resident who had raised this to give a report to the Council.

ACTION: CLERK TO CONTACT RESIDENT

22. REQUEST TO USE DEVORAN PARK FOR AN EVENING EVENT

The Clerk advised that a resident had requested to use the Devoran Recreation Ground for the evening of Saturday 30th August for a party.

The Council had concerns regarding noise levels in the park which may cause a nuisance or disturbance to local residents (there had recently been a complaint from a resident about noise in the park from a resident on St Johns Terrace), provision of toilet facilities, possible consumption of alcohol and also that the park would need to be clear of any debris early on the Sunday morning to avoid possible injury to other park users.

RESOLUTION: CLLR RICHARDS PROPOSED THAT DUE TO CONCERNS REGARDING NOISE, ALCOHOL, TOILET FACILITIES AND POSSIBLE DISRUPTION TO NEIGHBOURS THE REQUEST BE REFUSED. THIS WAS SECONDED BY CLLR MACDONALD. THE PROPOSAL WAS CARRIED BY A MAJORITY. AS REQUESTED BY CLLR SHANKLAND THE VOTE WAS RECORDED, 8 WERE IN FAVOUR OF THE PROPOSAL TO REFUSE, THERE WAS 1 ABSTENTION AND CLLR SHANKLAND VOTED AGAINST THE PROPOSAL TO REFUSE THE REQUEST.

23. AGREE PARISH OFFICE OPENING HOURS DURING SUMMER HOLIDAY PERIOD

This item had been covered under the Finance and General Purposes Committee Meeting report.

UNDER THE S100A LOCAL GOVERNMENT ACT 1972 (as amended) MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC LEFT THE MEETING

There being no further business the meeting closed at 10.05pm.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING: Monday 8th September 2014 at 7.15pm at The Market Hall, Devoran

Feock Parish Council Police Report 01/07/14

There were 8 reported crimes within the Parish for June 2014;

1. 3 crimes were committed by the same male on one night, he initially committed criminal damage to a vehicle, he was then arrested and resisted arrest and was then found to have a knife on his person. The offender awaits charge.
2. 1 crime relates to a dog biting another dog, this occurred between two visitors on holiday and their dogs, I visited both dog owners and both dogs and there was no evidence to support this crime.
3. 1 crime relates to a fraud, the victim was contacted by telephone & asked to take cash to Treliske Spa as the victim owed the bank £4000. The victim did not take any money anyway & contacted police. No suspect was identified.
4. An Yamaha two stroke outboard motor was stolen from a boat moored at Pill Creek, between Thursday 12th June at 18:30 hours & Wednesday 18th June at 09:00 hours.
5. A burglary to a stable was reported in Feock, this occurred between Thursday 26th June at 16:00 hours and Sunday 29th June at 16:00 hours. No items were stolen & no suspects have been identified at this time.
6. At Old Carnon Hill a circular mirror used to assist the view of drivers was smashed at some point over night from Friday 27th June and Saturday 28th June.

During June the police received 26 calls from within the parish, there were a number of reports of anti-social behaviour, however these relate to neighbourly issues more so than community wide problems.